

BRAINWARE UNIVERSITY

Term End Examination 2018 - 19

Programme—Bachelor of Business Administration / Bachelor of Computer Applications / Bachelor of Science (Honours) in Computer Science / Bachelor of Science (Honours) in Hardware & Networking / Bachelor of Arts (Honours) in Multimedia & Web Development / Bachelor of Commerce (Honours) in Banking & Financial Accounting

Course Name – Communicative English

Course Code -HU101 (BL)

(Semester - 1)

Time allotted:3 Hours Full Marks: 70

[The figure in the margin indicates full marks. Candidates are required to give their answers in their own words as far as practicable.]

Group -A

(Multiple Choice Type Question) $10 \times 1 = 10$ 1. Choose the correct alternative from the following (i) Which one is grammatically correct? a. I don't have access to library. b. I don't have access of library. c. I don't have access on library. d. I don't have access in library. (ii) The act of killing a king is known as a. Pesticide b. Regicide c. Patricide d. Genocide (iii) The person, who is in charge of museum, is known as a. Musicologist b. Curator c. Museumist d. Curious (iv) Philanthropist refers to a person b. Who is a lover of mankind a. Who is lover of history c. Who is a lover of animals d. Who is a lover of literature (v) Procrastinator refers to a person a. Who listens carefully b. Who delays in work d. Who thinks too much c. Who helps others (vi) Communication is a _____ process. One-way b. Two-way

d. Three-way

c. Half-way

(vii)	The send	der the message.			
	a. I	Decodes	b.	Encodes	
	c. I	Put off	d.	Put on	
(viii)	"You su	rprised me" means			
	a.	You are surprising	b.	You are being surprised b	oy me
	c. I	surprised you	d.	I was surprised by you	
(ix)	He is arr	rogant, he listens t	o me.		
	a. (Or	b.	And	
	c. I	Because	d.	Still	
(x)	Commu	nication Process is not a	ffected by	·	
	a. I	Prejudice	b.	Language	
	c. (Culture	d.	Weather	
			Group – B		
		(Short A	answer Type Q	uestions)	3 x 5 = 15
Answer 2. V 3. I 4. I 5. I 6. I	5 5 5 5 5 5				
			Group – C		
		(Long A	Answer Type Q	Questions)	$3x \ 15 = 45$
7. (£	A) Rewr If you Theny ticket destir anoth	you wait your bus. When thedriver or show your nation, you get thebus. S er bus stop. he following sentences: She went to work. She The scientists trained training was through. Polar bears are fierce, Some say that dogs ar loving. What we've accompli	ve to go the bunthe bus arrive ticket the drive ometimes you edid not want thim well. The territorial anime friendlier that	s stop. You look the time tes, you get the bus. You buter. When you arrive your even have to change buses	s 5 when his same.
	vi.	toast. Dr. Johnson ate a big	meal. He went	to work afterward.	10

15

- vii. Why did you say that word? It was extremely rude.
- viii. Everyone is lying to me! They're trying to keep me from learning what they know.
 - ix. Stop dancing like that. Sit back down in your chair.
 - x. I refused to talk about it. I was put in jail.
- 8. (a) Write *any one* article on any one of the following: (Words limit 200)
 - i. Trees are our friend.
 - ii. Child labour is an offence.
 - iii. Value of education.

9. Read the passage carefully and answers the questions that follow:

Ants are probably one of smallest amd cpmmonest creatures in the world, yet the lives of these tiny insects, sometimes only as large as specks of dust, are truly fascinating. There are more than 10,000 known varieties of ants and they have lived on earth for over 100 million years. They live everywhere except in extremely cold polar regions. Most of us are familiar with red, black and brown ants, but did you know that there are yellow, blud, green and ever purple ants? Ants are the most highly developed social insects. They always live in organized colonies. A colony may have hundreds, thousands or even millions of members following the rules of their society perfectly.

Their societies are usually divided into three castes-the Queen, the workers and the males. The Queen does not rule the society. Her main role is to start a new colony. She spends her life which may be anything for 10 to 20 years, laying eggs.

The Queen is cared for all her life by the worker ants who feed her. The worker ants, who are always femails, also do other jobs like repairing and enlarging te nest and looking after the young ants.

Army ants, the most ferocious of all ants, live by hunting down other live creatures. They are nomads.

Dairying ants are the most interesting species in the ant world. They live chiefly on a sugary liquid called honey dew which obtained from other insects and plant lice.

Some ants are expert gardeners. Fungus growing ants cultivate whole gardens in their nests. At night, long columns of ants neatly cut pieces of leaves. They chew the leaves into pulp and palace it on their fungus garden. These ants are also called umbrella ants for they are seen carrying pieces of leaves over their heads.

Ants are intelligent architects and builders. Their homes truly reflect their needs and lifestyles. Nomadic ants have no permanent nests, but every night make shelters out of their own bodies by clustering together. As the ants wake up they dismantle the clusters called bivouacs and move on.

1.	How do ants live?	3+2
ii.	What is the role of a Queen ant?	2
iii.	Who are the "umbrella ants"? Why are they called so?	(1+2)
iv.	Why some ants are called "Army ants"?	3
v.	Pick words from the passage which mean:	2
	(a) Those who do not have permanent homes.	

(b) Very small parts.

TEE / HU101 (BL) / 2018 - 19

10.	(a)	What is the importance of communication?	5		
	(b)	Write down five essential qualities of effective communication.			
	(c)	What are the scopes of communication?			
11.	(a)	<u>.</u>			
		i. I were looking into this matter.			
		ii. He had been living here since last few months.			
		iii. The train left the station before I reached.			
		iv. He is a MBA from IBM.			
		v. He has gone to Delhi yesterday.	5		
	(b)	Change the Voice:			
		i. They elected him Chairman.			
		ii. The children laughed at the beggar.			
		iii. The guard caught the thief.			
		iv. Wealth is desired by all and acquired by some.			
		v. The child was made to drink the milk.	5		
	(c)	Write down the following sentences in indirect speech.			
		i. Alladin said to the magician, 'What have I done to deserve so severe a punishment?'			
		ii. 'Don't you know the way home?' I said to her.			
		iii. 'Do you write a good hand?' the teacher said to the student.			
		iv. 'Have you anything to tell me, little bird?' asked Ulysses.			
		v. 'Who are you, sir, and what do you want?' they asked.	5		
